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 MINUTES OF THE PHARMACEUTICAL MANAGEMENT AGENCY (PHARMAC)

OUT OF CYCLE BOARD MEETING DECEMBER 2020
The meeting was held via videoconference starting at 9.01am with the following attendees:

Board members 

Steve Maharey
Chair

Jan White
Deputy Chair

Ross Lawrenson
Board Member       

Nicole Anderson



Board Member 

Elizabeth Zhu




Institute of Directors, Future Director

Peter Bramley 



Observer, DHB Representative
PHARMAC staff in attendance

Sarah Fitt
Chief Executive

Alison Hill
Director of Engagement & Implementation

Geraldine MacGibbon
Manager Pharmaceutical Funding

Elena Saunders
Therapeutic Group Manager

Trevor Simpson



Chief Advisor Māori (via videoconference)
Lizzy Cohen




Board Secretary
1.
Apologies
Claudia Wyss, Board Member
Mark Weatherall, Observer, PTAC Chair 

Lisa Lawrence, Observer, CAC Chair.
2.
Schedule and Funding 
2.1
Proposal to fund two new medicines for type 2 diabetes
This proposal was to seek funding for two new treatments for type 2 diabetes through provisional agreements with two suppliers
, following a request for proposals. The Board:

resolved to approve the amendments to the Pharmaceutical Schedule relating to empagliflozin (with and without metformin) and dulaglutide as set out in this Board Paper;

noted that this proposal is for a 1 February 2021 list date for empagliflozin (with and without metformin), and for a list date for dulaglutide as soon as practical after Medsafe approval;
resolved to approve the 10 December 2020 agreement with Boehringer Ingelheim NZ Limited;
resolved to approve the 27 August 2020 agreement with Eli Lilly and Company (NZ) Limited;
resolved that the consultation on this proposal (including further engagement with submitters) was appropriate, and no further consultation is required; 

noted that, as a result of feedback received in the consultation process for this proposal, PHARMAC staff are undertaking policy work to consider how special authority funding criteria could be used as a lever to support the reduction of health inequities;

noted that this proposal involves reference to specific ethnicities (Māori and Pacific people) within the Special Authority and that this would be the first time this has been used by PHARMAC as part of funding criteria;

noted that the additional steps PHARMAC staff took to more fully engage with Māori stakeholders, following the close of the consultation period, reflects our commitment to honour and uphold Te Tiriti o Waitangi together with equity and partnership as an overall goal; 
noted the engagement and implementation activities completed to date to support the funding of these medicines, and the further activities planned, including monitoring and evaluation of access and uptake of these medicines; and
noted that Claudia Wyss, Board member, Mark Weatherall, PTAC Chair and Lisa Lawrence, CAC not present at the meeting, expressed her support for this proposal via email.
Jan White and Ross Lawrenson 



(carried)
Date of Next Meeting
The date for the next Board meeting is set for Friday 29 January 2021 in Wellington.
The meeting closed at 9.47am.
Chair:



Date:
� Copies of the agreements can be made available to any Board member on request.





